June 13, 1950

Mr. Charlie Rose, President National Flying Farmers Roseland, Arkansas

Dear Mr. Rose:

Mr. Carter has asked me to extend to you and the Flying Farmers a cordial invitation to hold your 1951 meeting at the new Fort Worth International Airport.

Our Airport is under construction at this time and will be completed and in operation by July or August, 1951.

We feel that we will have one of the finest and safest airports in the United States, and would consider it an honor if you and your associates would use it for your 1951 meeting.

We have several hundred acres of ground on the east side of the field that could be prepared to take care of all the airplanes. We have one of the most hospitable cities in the United States, and we will be very happy to turn it over to you and your members during your meeting.

I believe Johnnie Burke has talked to you regarding the meeting, and we feel that the southwest should certainly be honored by your national meeting, and since Fort Worth is the epitome of the southwest, there is no better place to hold it.

I would appreciate your advising me just what is necessary to accommodate you people and we will start making our plans immediately.

Very truly yours,

MHH-JA

CC -Mr. Amon G. Carter

Mr. Johnnie Burke

Mr. Bill Berry

M. H. HUFFMAN EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR